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INTELLECTUAL DISABILITY DIVERSION PROGRAM 
Statement 

HON MICHAEL MISCHIN (North Metropolitan — Attorney General) [9.55 pm]: I am glad that Hon Giz 
Watson mentioned something about answers in this place because in a member’s statement last night Hon Alison 
Xamon made a number of comments that need to be responded to. The member opened with an indignant 
complaint about “the failure of this government to address the pressing needs for reform” in the area of the 
Magistrates Court’s intellectual disability diversion program that is in place. The member supported that 
assertion with a complaint that I refused to answer her questions on the issue — 

Hon Alison Xamon: I got the run-around. You know that. 

Hon MICHAEL MISCHIN: —and alleged that I was buck-passing. She also stated that the government 
“cannot get its act together” to answer questions appropriately. As usual with the Greens (WA), she was 
selective in her approach to this important area of policy and told only the part of the story that suited her. The 
reality is this: on 19 September she submitted a question on notice, which she posed to me, that referred to the 
Law Reform Commission report 96. The member asked, “Does the Attorney General have plans to expand the 
IDPP?” in accordance with the Law Reform Commission’s recommendations. She listed something like 13-odd 
paragraphs of questions, some of which had multiple parts to them within each paragraph. Among them were a 
couple of paragraphs relating to the training and provision of magistrates. Those questions relating to the 
training, education and provision of magistrates were predicated upon whether the Attorney General intended to 
expand the program. The convention and practice is that if there are a substantial set of questions, part of which 
relate to one portfolio and the majority of which relate to a totally different minister or portfolio, they should be 
referred to the latter responsible minister who can give the most substantive answers. Quite apart from that, the 
questions were predicated on whether I intended to expand this program. My response was to advise the member 
that the IDPP was not within my portfolio of responsibilities. I told her that the program was the responsibility of 
the Minister for Corrective Services and that she should direct her inquiry to that minister. 

I also reaffirmed the government’s commitment to supporting people with mental illness and disabilities who 
come into contact with the court system. I mentioned the $6.7 million that has been allocated to the mental 
illness court diversion service and the nearly $18 million for the establishment of declared places under the 
Criminal Law (Mentally Impaired Accused) Act 1996. Presumably, the provision of the factual information that 
it is not my department and that the member should ask someone else and the provision of the other factual 
information was the so-called flippant response she referred to last night. The member then put a question on 
notice to the Minister for Education representing the Minister for Corrective Services. She put the same question 
that she put to me. It was the same question even in the sense of saying, “Does the Attorney General intend to 
expand the program?” This is a question directed to the Minister for Corrective Services, yet it starts by asking, 
“Does the Attorney General intend to do certain things?” Of course, the Minister for Corrective Services 
answered as much as he could that related to his department, but on the critical questions about whether the 
Attorney General intends to do X, Y or Z, he said that the member would have to ask the Attorney General.  

The member was so absurdly incompetent that she could not even reframe her question and direct it to the 
correct minister; she simply reproduced it by copying and pasting it to the wrong minister, and now she 
complains that she had been given the run-around. I would have thought that it would be patent that if a member 
was told that asking the Attorney General was pointless because the member should ask the Minister for 
Corrective Services those things, the member would ask the Minister for Corrective Services what his intentions 
are and not what the Attorney General intends. 

There we go. This whole indignant outrage last night was based on the member’s inability to properly frame the 
question to the right minister and take the advice that I so helpfully offered as to how to go about the issue. What 
is more, if she was confused about who was responsible after all that and about where the confusion lay, there is 
a thing called the telephone. I know the Greens eschew the idea of any technology, but she could have rung me 
and said, “Hey! How does this work, because I’ve got apparently two —  

Hon Alison Xamon: I spoke to you outside of this chamber—you know that! 

Hon MICHAEL MISCHIN: — conflicting responses?” 

Hon Alison Xamon interjected.  

The PRESIDENT: Order! The rules apply the same to every member. Members have the right when they have 
the call to make some comments without continuous interruption. 
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Hon MICHAEL MISCHIN: If the member had brought these two answers to me, I could have clarified it with 
her and there would not have been any need for the grandstanding that we had last night—grandstanding that 
once again is based on a false premise and an inability to understand the basic concept that some ministers are 
responsible for some things and some for others. That needs to be put entirely against that context. 
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